From:
To: CouncilAgenda
Subject: College Avenue

Date: Sunday, September 22, 2024 8:47:18 PM

I am a resident on College Avenue. We have been put through construction of houses all around us for years. Noise, dust, trucks and a severe increase in traffic as a result. Cars racing down the street at high speeds. This is a subdivision with a park and two schools. You can barely drive down the street around school start and end times. I challenge anyone to come by at those times as proof.

The thought of opening the end of our road to Veteran's Way would be a complete disaster. This is a subdivision full of kids and pets. It is not meant to be a thruway like Broadway or First Street. When everyone in Veteran's Way bought they're homes they knew that was the case. Do not risk the safety of our subdivision by giving in to people who want to save 2 to 3 minutes of driving and turning our neighborhood into a death trap. They must wait for Hanson Blvd to be their route as intended or there will be injuries and possible deaths as a result. Your consideration is appreciated as a 29 year highly taxed rate paying citizen in this community. Thank you.

T.Hall